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1. Introduction 
1.1  1st Southgate Scout Group (the Group) is a separate educational charity and is 

registered with the Charity Commission. It was established in 1957. The Group is a 
part of the Scout Association in the UK and as such is required to comply with the 
Policy Organisation and Rules of the Scout Association (POR). The Group is also 
required to comply with the current Charities Acts.  
 

1.2  The main aim of Scouting is to actively engage and support young people in their 
personal development, empowering them to make a positive contribution to society. 

 
1.3 The Group is entirely run by volunteers. It is therefore vital that the recruitment, 

appointment and on-going review of volunteers is managed appropriately. 
 
2. Approach 
2.1 The Scout Association has extensive coverage of this subject which the Group 

supports and will follow. This can be found at: The Scout Association - Managing 
Volunteers 

 
3. Approval and Review 
This Volunteer Management Policy Statement was prepared by Trustees to provide a 
framework for the management of volunteers. It will be reviewed on an annual basis to 
ensure continuing appropriateness. 
 
 
Approved by the Trustee Board:         Signed    Chris Hobbs    (Group Lead Volunteer) 
 
Dated: 25th April 2024 
 
 
 

https://www.scouts.org.uk/volunteers/running-things-locally/recruiting-and-managing-volunteers/
https://www.scouts.org.uk/volunteers/running-things-locally/recruiting-and-managing-volunteers/

